
 

 

 
 
 
TO: Rep. Karin Power, Chair 
 Members of Subcommittee on Civil Law 
 
FR: Amanda Dalton 
 On behalf of TechNet 
 
RE: HB 3284 w/ Amendments 
 
March 22, 2022 
 
TechNet is the national network of technology companies that promotes the growth of the 
innovation economy through bipartisan advocacy at the federal and state level in all fifty states. 
TechNet’s diverse membership includes dynamic American businesses ranging from small 
startups to the most prominent global companies and represents more than three million 
employees in the fields of information technology, e-commerce, clean energy, gig and sharing 
economy, venture capital, and finance. 
 
We offer our testimony in support of the Attorney General’s consensus driven process to 
deliver the bill, as amended, before you. TechNet has been involved in this discussion since the 
winter of 2020 and appreciates all of the stakeholders willingness and desire to get this 
legislation right. We are confident we are close to an amendment that reflects that consensus 
driven product.  
 
As amended, the bill will provide Oregon with contact tracing legislation that regulates 
collection of personally identifiable data for COVID-19 response purposes. It will ensure that 
data that is collected solely for contact tracing is subject to strict secondary use prohibitions – 
used only for COVID-response purposes, and not for any additional purposes (e.g., tracking 
citizen movement across a state to inform economic indicators). We look forward to supporting 
the final amended product.  
 
 
 
 


